
Room. No. 303/B-Wing, Pratyaksha Kar Bhavan, Nr. Panjrapole, Ambawadi,     
Ahmedabad – 380 015 
 

 +91 92659 31684                                      :sec.agftc@gmail.com 

Final Correspondence 

31/05/2025  

Dear Members and Esteemed Colleagues,  

As I approach the end of my tenure as President of the All Gujarat Federation of Tax 
Consultants (AGFTC), I take this opportunity to express my heartfelt appreciation to 
each one of you. Serving this remarkable organization has been a truly enriching and 
humbling experience that I will always cherish. 

The past year has been a journey filled with both trials and triumphs, each offering 
valuable lessons and moments of growth—not just for me personally, but for our Federation as a whole. 
Together, we took purposeful steps to enrich the AGFTC platform. From hosting insightful seminars and 
webinars to initiating collaborative efforts with other professional bodies, our focus remained on enhancing 
knowledge, encouraging dialogue, and fostering unity among tax professionals across Gujarat. We also took 
forward issues of professional relevance, ensuring that our collective voice was heard in discussions on policy, 
taxation reforms, and legal matters. 

What truly left a lasting impression on me is the remarkable sense of unity and active engagement shown by 
our members throughout the year. Each step forward, whether a major milestone or a small yet significant 
achievement, was made possible by your steadfast commitment and shared belief in the purpose and goals of 
our Federation. Your enthusiasm, involvement, and willingness to contribute turned our collective vision into 
real, impactful results. It is this spirit of collaboration that has been the backbone of every success we have 
experienced. 

I sincerely thank my fellow office bearers, managing committee members, representatives, and all members 
who generously shared their time, expertise, and commitment. Furthermore, I extend my heartfelt thanks to my 
office team for their unwavering support and for efficiently handling all the backend tasks. Your relentless 
support and dedication have been the cornerstone of AGFTC’s sustained growth and success. 

As I hand over the responsibilities to the incoming leadership, I do so with complete faith in their vision and 
capability. I am confident that AGFTC will continue its journey of excellence, scaling new heights and 
broadening its impact across the professional landscape. 

Let us remain anchored in the core values that define our Federation—dedication to service, pursuit of 
professional excellence, and unwavering unity. These principles will continue to guide us as we embrace the 
challenges and opportunities ahead. 

With heartfelt thanks and warmest regards, 

CA (Dr.) Vishves A. Shah 
President (2024–25) 
ALL GUJARAT FEDERATION OF TAX CONSULTANTS (AGFTC) 


